Delegate's Report
July 18th, 2005

Hello Everyone!

Please keep in mind that this report will not contain any last names. However, I will speak the last names during the oral presentation for the benefit of those present. I am also requesting, in the spirit of anonymity and as stated in the suggested electronic media guidelines, that my last name, home address, phone number and e-mail address be deleted from any and all electronic media transmissions. I strongly urge all members of the South Florida Area who have the responsibility of submitting reports for the Area minutes submit their report anonymity protected.

I’m here with you in celebration of one of the best three month experiences of my life! I can not thank you enough for teaching me how to allow God to instill the enthusiasm, which has brought me to this service position!

The experience I’ve had is almost indescribable! Going to Conference, giving the Delegate report to the Districts, and the International Convention have given me feelings beyond my wildest dreams!

The Conference was like nothing that I’ve ever experienced. The past Delegates told me that it would be a life changing experience. They said I would not be the same person, that I would see things from a different perspective. They lied! They sold the experience short! As I went down the escalator, suit cases in hand, I began to feel a sense of unity that I only thought I had experienced before! Now I realize that the past Delegates could never have described the feeling to me, it’s one that you have to experience for yourself! It’s a feeling that “WE”, you, I and the rest of the world can together enable the fellowship to continue to help the alcoholic who has yet to come. It’s a realization that the whole of us is a far better tool than a few of us! It is in knowing that God's will, through the group conscience, has and will continue to help us from ourselves!

The best part of the experience though wasn’t the conference at all; it was going district to district giving the report. Every district I visited had food in some form. Breakfast, lunch, dinner and desserts were provided with love, surpassed only by the fellowship that you provided! I got a chance to meet a lot members that I haven’t meet before and see, first hand, how your districts settings help you to carry the message. I thank each of you for the love that was extended to me.

The International Convention was “Fantastic”! There were three events that touched me almost as much as the fellowship I experienced. First the big meeting Friday night; the flag ceremony was so moving that I shed a tear! Seeing the flags from 90 nations walk down the runway was very moving. I thought the roof was going to come off during the applause for the United States. I almost forgot the bagpipers that played throughout the opening ceremony. During the closing the whole audience sang "Amazing Grace" which was awesome!
Saturday night was the old timers meeting, and they had young people in A.A. introduce the participants. Each young person went to a big drum and pulled out a slip of paper with the one of twelve old timers that would speak, and then the young person went to the mic and stated their name, group, where they were from and the theme of the convention, “I am responsible”! It was awesome! There was one young person with two months sobriety! What a fantastic experience!

I want to congratulate all the Area 15 members who had the honor to speak at the International Convention. Keeping in the spirit of anonymity and humility, I won’t mention their names; though the experience I’m sure is one they will never forget!

News from GSO

Your General Service Office manager, Greg M. asked me to thank each member of Area 15 for your very generous contribution to A.A. of $26,883.21!
As of the June news letter, Mary Claire L., corrections desk staff member, and past staff member Lois F. are both having health challenges; please keep them in your prayers.

Contributions through April are approximately 4% over budget. The contributions department indicates that May contributions are on track – truly good news! Voluntary contributions from A.A. groups and members to the General Fund of the General Service Board are fundamental to G.S.O.’s services that support and guide A.A.’s purpose to help the sick and suffering alcoholics achieve sobriety.

Staff Coordinator 

Valerie O. reports that preparations are underway for the July board meeting where they will welcome a new Chairperson of the General Service Board, a new Trustee-at-Large/U.S., two new Regional Trustee’s and three new Grapevine and A.A.W.S. Non-Trustee Directors.

Cooperation with the Professional Community

Rick W. reports, “We have 54 national exhibits scheduled so far this year and hope to add 6 more for a total of 60 displays by the end of the year.”

International

Adrienne B. returned from Johannesburg, South Africa, where as an observer, she attended the 2nd Sub-Saharan Service Meeting on June 3rd-5th. The meeting was attended by representative from Uganda, Malawi, Zimbabwe, Swaziland, Kenya, Namibia, Tanzania, Botswana, Zamia and South Africa. 

On May 26th, Trinidad and Tobago celebrated their 49th anniversary with a National convention. The theme was “Gratitude in Action.”

2005 International Convention

Doug R., who by the way will be our guest at our January ‘06 quarterly meeting hosted by District Six, unofficially reported to me that the attendance for the International Convention was approximately 44,000, which means the event broke even. The opening Friday Night Flag Ceremony was enhanced by first time participants from the People’s Republic of China, Mongolia and Cuba. The A.A.W.S. Board has approved a post–convention souvenir book/DVD at $10.00.

Public Information

Gayle S. R. reports that 300 media kits, 240 in English and 60 in French were distributed at the International Convention.

Regional Forums

Warren S. reports that the Northeast Regional Forum was held in Portland, Maine and had 302 attendees. I’ll be working with our District Chairpersons over the next year to enhance our participation at the next Southeast Regional Forum.

Treatment Facilities

Irene K. reports 614 Treatment Facilities Activity Updates were mailed in the U.S. and 80 in Canada.

Publications

During the first five months of 2005, G.S.O. distributed a total of 878,039 book units, down 10% from the same period in 2004 when 971,103 units were distributed. Big book sales for the five-month period totaled 401,074 units, compared to 504,572 during the same period last year. Gross sales for April and May 2005 were budgeted at $1,941,420. Actual sales, audited, were $2,041,037, up 5% over budget. Licenses were approved for the Japanese Dr. Bob and the Good Old Timers and the Swedish Dr. Bob and the Good Old Timers and Pass It On.

I have a few personal observations I’d like to share. Many members of the Area have approached me about the events of the last quarterly. They have shared that God was present guiding us through the voting process. I feel the same way! In the 14 years I’ve been attending these meetings, April’s meeting was the most moving for me. It’s in that spirit that I share these thoughts. 

We have elected a chairperson who has a wealth of assets in the form of experienced members to rely on in the matter of repayment of the convention debt as prescribed by the motion of last quarter. I feel strongly that we should trust the judgment and the process of the committee system to take care of this matter.

The Conference does this as they proceed with the business of Alcoholics Anonymous and we trust our Trustees to handle the day to day operations of the fellowship. If we wait for a vote on any and all matters in this instance, I fear this matter will take years to settle and I personally feel we need to settle this as quickly as we can to clear A.A.’s name.

All of A.A. is watching how we handle this matter.

I feel time is of the essence. I know that our chairperson is in contact with at least one attorney, the North Florida Area Chairperson, our own Finance Committee and countless Area members to take the action that will expedite our effort as quickly as possible, while taking care to apply our Traditions and Concepts in his decision making process. I also feel that there are no coincidences and that God has assembled the right people, at just the right time to handle this situation. I hope you’ll join me in trusting the process and please keep everyone involved in your prayers.

I’m very pleased to report that your ad-hoc linguistic committee has been working very hard to bring our area Spanish speaking members our written materials as quickly as possible. It’s in this spirit that we are requesting the help of all bi-lingual members in the area to help with our translation efforts. I’m also requesting that District Chairpersons, DCM’s, ACM’s, and GSR’s enlist your group members to help us in our effort to inform our Spanish members via the written word. Please contact Shirley P. our area linguistic chairperson to lend your desperately need support.

As I visited your committee meetings today, our area registrar informed me she had only received 10 new group forms and the district registrars pointed out the same problem. As a result of the information the district chairpersons will make a copy of the new group form when it is received, give a copy to the district registrar, who will notify the area registrar. The original will be given to the DCM for follow up.

I’d like to welcome all the GSR’s, as well as all the members, many of whom I met over the weekend, that are here for the first time. If you don’t understand what’s going on here, I believe you maybe an average alcoholic, which just may be the best quality you have to be of maximum service to God and your fellow man. Each person in this room has had the exact same feelings of not feeling that you can do this at this level. That again may be a great quality for you to excel at this level.

Please remember that A.A. is here today because a member felt just like you in service and didn’t run away. They stayed, gave of their time, and helped the alcoholic who’s still suffering. They offered themselves to their district and they worked through their fear of failure to save the lives of their peers, who very well may be sitting right next to you today!

I invite you with open arms to grab hold of this opportunity to save the lives of those yet to come. The benefits are priceless! I promise you’ll be rewarded beyond your wildest dreams. I know how you feel, because 14 years ago, I sat in your seat. We need you, I need you, but most of all those yet to come need you. Join us on this road to happy destiny.

With love in service,

Steve P.

Delegate, Panel 55 - Area15
All of the information regarding the General Service Office has been reprinted with permission the General Service Office.
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